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Regular Monthly Meeting of the 

Western Connecticut Youth Hockey Association  

Board of Directors 
 

Date: January 11, 2017 

 

Call to Order at: 7:14 PM 

 

Present: 
Brendan McCollam, Co-President 

Isabel Boulanger, Co-President 

John Browne, Vice-President 

Cynthia Stango, Secretary 

Matt Dutton, CHC Representative 

Luisa Britton, Treasurer 

Dana Colwell, Communications 

Brien Merrill, Registrar 

 

Absent: 
 

 

Old Business: 
Item Discussion Action/Motion 

Minutes 

 

The November and December minutes were reviewed.  Dana 

motioned to accept the minutes; Brien Seconded.  The 

minutes were approved. 

- Cindy to format the 

minutes to remove all 

confidential information 

in order to post them on 

the WCYHA website 

Open Forum None  

CHC Report 

 

Tier IV packet to bid on hosting a tournament is out.  Matt 

reached out to Kevin at DIA to see if there is ice available to 

host any of the tournaments.  We need to make sure we have 

the ice before we submit the proposal.  Tier II and Tier III are 

set already.  No arenas have been set for Tier IV at this time.  

Kevin asked if there is any flexibility with the tournament 

dates so we can have ice.  Matt believes that if Danbury has 

ice we should get the tournament.  We would be responsible 

for all aspects of the tournament including the clock, t-shirt 

sales, scorekeeping, etc. 

- Matt to follow up with 

Kevin about ice time for 

the Tier IV tournament. 

Financial 

Report 

Account balances were communicated 

The current receivable balance for dues outstanding this 

season is small and should be received.  Upcoming expenses 

- Dana to forward an SI 

Play contact to Isabel to 

assist her with the 
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include normal month to month fees such as refs.  There is 

also one more coaching payment due, Pro Crease, and IPH.  

The tournament fees for the Challenge Cup are paid in full.  

State tournament fees of approx. $6k are still outstanding. 

 

Old Receivables – Luisa believes Joe Almeda, our external 

tax accountant, has kept the receivables as active in Quick 

books in order to track them.  The BOD feels that they can be 

written off in the system at this point.  A print out 

summarizing the receivables should be created and saved 

after which all receivables should be cleared out of the 

system.   

 

Matt motioned to accept the January Financial Report; Dana 

seconds the motion - 6 In Favor; 0 Opposed.  The January 

Financial Report was accepted 

writing off and adjusting 

of some old receivables. 

  

2016/2017 

Budget 

Updates 

We are currently under budget at this time due to the timing 

of when fees come in versus when expenses are paid.  After 

the remaining fees are collected and fees paid we should end 

with a zero sum budget.     

 

Matt motioned to accept the January Budget Report; Dana 

seconds the motion – 6 In Favor; 0 Opposed.  The January 

Budget Report was accepted. 

 

Major/Minor 

Format with 

Tier II Pee 

Wee and 

Bantam 

program 

Brendan reached out to other organizations to see where we 

fall as far as tuition per age level.  Brendan feels that we need 

to make some sort of change now or we will keep losing 

players to programs such as Ridgefield and Wonderland.  

Some thoughts/idea he threw out were: 

- Both head coaches and assistant coaches should be 

paid from Squirt level and above. 

- If the Midget program grows the extra tuition brought 

in can offset other initiatives.  This will be 

accomplished by reaching out to local high school 

coaches and encouraging them to promote Western to 

their players as a preseason warmup.   

- Next season a goal should be to field two Bantam 

teams.   

 

Brien expressed concern that from his experience he believes 

there are currently only a couple/few players at each level 

that are true tier II players.  Knowing this, how are we going 

to entice outside players to join the program?  Brendan 

believes that parents we lost to other programs in the past 

may see that we are offering a Tier II program at a reduced 

-   Brendan, Dana and 

Cindy to get info out to 

the organization by the 

end of the month 
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cost to other organizations and they may return to Western.  

Some programs in close proximity to us such as Watertown, 

Pawling and Putnam are also struggling.  We may be able to 

pull new players from there.  Information on these changes 

need to be distributed ASAP and we need to start advertising.     

 

The goal is to offer similar programs to the Tier I/II programs 

in the area at a reduced cost.   There is a risk that some first 

year players may believe they are able to play at the major 

level but are being put on a minor team.  In this situation the 

family might leave Western. However, there are more 

positives to implementing this program than negatives.  The 

pressure is off the kids as placement is known before tryouts 

begin.  It also gives families who were otherwise going to 

leave the program a chance to stay here and play up.   

 

John is concerned that the major minor structure is going to 

put Western at a competitive disadvantage as we will be 

imbalanced.  He feels the kids should try out and make the 

Tier II.  If they don’t make it the default should then be the 

historic A/B team structure and not major/minor.  Exceptions 

may need to be made.   

 

Our goal is to have 3 Bantam and 3 Pee Wee teams.  We 

need to advertise in all local papers, all available social media 

sites, Facebook, the Redding Pilot, Southbury, Ridgefield, 

Patch online, Macaroni kid website, etc.  Basically any 

distribution channel we can find.  Potentially provide a 

discount to those that register early.  Have to set cutoff dates 

for fielding teams this season which will be included in all 

advertising.   

 

Need to bring more Mites in.  Mite A, B and potentially a C 

team.  The C team would have one practice and one game 

only per week.  It would be an easier transition for the 

younger kids.  Potentially do it for Squirts as well.   

 

Dana motioned to accept the additional of a Mite C reduced 

commitment team.  Matt seconded the motion.  6 in favor; 0 

opposed.  The motion passed. 

 

Dana motioned to accept the addition of a Tier II team at 

both the Bantam and Pee Wee level.  Matt seconded the 

motion.  6 in favor; 0 opposed.  The motion passed.   

Brien motioned to accept the major/minor structure change; 
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Matt seconded the motion; 4 in favor; 2 opposed.  The 

motion passed. 

2017/2018 

Coaches 

Brendan has confirmed with all coaches that they would like 

to come back for the 2017/2018 season.  He explained that 

they need to take more control and put more ownership back 

on the parents.  The coaches need to be on time.  We will 

probably need to bring in some squirt coaches.   

 

We will offer the Coaching Director position to Bobby 

Stearns for one more season.  We have asked that he be more 

engaged during the 2017/2018 season.   

-  

CHC Squirt 

Tier II & III 

Tournament 

Update 

Talking to Wesco to see if they will donate some raffle items 

50/50 raffle 

Need to get more people involved from all levels of the 

organization. 

-  

Discount 

Programs 

Sibling Discount program was revisited.  Cindy presented 

numbers to the BOD based on the current enrollment.  Brien 

motioned to approve the sibling discount program at 10% 

across the board instead of a tiered discount as originally 

presented.  Dana Seconded the motion.  6 in favor; 0 

opposed.  The motion passed 

 

Referral Bonus – we need a better tracking mechanism for 

this program.  Isabel to reach out to the support staff for our 

registrar system to see if there is a way to add a referral box 

on the registration.  Cindy to update the referral bonus 

summary/regulations to include info on prorated.    

 

Goalie discount to remain at $500 for the 2017/2018 season. 

 

Mite coaches will be offered a discount for their child of 

$500 per season.  They will only receive one discount 

regardless of how many children they have in the program.  

The BOD has discretion over who is approved as the head 

coach of each team.  Cindy made a motion to accept this 

discount program, Dana seconded the motion.  6 in favor; 0 

opposed.  The motion passed.   

-  

 

New Business:  
Item Discussion Action/Motion 

New Uniform 

Proposal 

Tim Luchsinger has been working on designing new uniforms 

for the program.  He has a vendor coming in to meet with him 

and Brendan tomorrow to see samples.  Some additional ideas 

include dropping the colonial and just going with Western.  
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Or making the Tier II teams the “Junior Titans”.  That would 

have to be approved by Bruce prior to implementation.    

End of Season 

Banquet 

All teams should be done with the season by 3/19 at the latest.  

CHC tournaments should also be done by then.  Proposed 

banquet date is Sunday March 26th.  The venue from last year 

was good they just need more staff on hand.  An extra 

bartender needed during the first hour might be all that is 

needed.   

-    

Trophies for 

Players 

T-shirts will be provided to all players instead of trophies this 

season.  It will double as free advertising for the program.  

We will continue to give out the three special awards per 

team.  The Alumni Award, given to a player who has been 

with the program their whole career, will also be distributed 

as applicable.   

-  

Sponsor 

Plaques 

The 5 Western sponsors need plaques.  The plaques will 

include a team picture and a note of thanks.   

-  

Banquet Add 

Books 

Last year we raised about $2100 and the cost was only $600.  

Sponsors for the teams need to be in the book.   

-  

2017/2018 

Season Try 

Outs 

Proposed dates for tryouts for the 2017/2018 season are the 

week of march 27th for the Mites and April 3rd- 6thfor the rest 

of the age levels. 

-  

CHC 

Response on 

Pee Wee A 

Discipline 

Issues 

Multiple communication between the families and the 

Western BOD occurred throughout the month of December.  

In addition multiple emails were sent to Kathy at the CHC 

with no response.  Brendan sent a reminder email today on 

1/11/17 with no response. 

-  

General/Misc. 

 

Surveys for coach of the year need to be distributed ASAP.   

 

Volunteer of the year needs to be determined 

 

Challenge Cup – Brien to print out more stickers for the 

teams that are going to the Challenge Cup.  He will print out 4 

sheets for each team.  Schedules for the tournament are out.  

The managers have all received them.  Coach rooms are 

reserved.  Bantam tournament schedules were reorganized 

pulling C teams up to the B level.  They are all in one pool 

now.  Squirt A teams are missing.  They were all moved 

down to the B division.  One backed out, one moved down, 

one is still deciding what to do.  We are keeping an eye on the 

situation to determine whether or not we will attend the 

tournament in the future.   

-   

 

Next Meeting Date:   Wednesday February 8, 2017 – 7:00 PM – 219 Greenwood Ave, Bethel 

Motion to Adjourn By:  Brien;     Seconded: Dana 

In Favor:  6  Opposed: 0 
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Meeting Adjourned at: 10:05 PM 

Respectfully Submitted by:  Cynthia Stango, Secretary 


